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July 11, 2016 

 

ADMINISTRATION – Marsha Hall 
 

Legislation 
Amendment of 143.17 Wellness Program (3rd Reading) 

After allowing free use of the recreation center as an incentive while hiring lifeguards, I was asked by 

Council members to modify our policy to allow all part-time recreation employees free use of the center.  

At the same time, Kevin and I became aware that the federal government has made some changes to their 

rules as it pertains to wellness programs being a taxable benefit.  Their latest rule is that you cannot 

require a medical examination for a true wellness program.  If we do, this is not considered a wellness 

program and the benefit is considered taxable.  We are proposing to modify the language to not include 

this requirement. 

 

Re-zoning of 2690 London Groveport Road (2nd Reading) 

Re-zoning from Rural (Unzoned) to Community Service (CS).  Recommendation from Planning & 

Zoning Commission 

 

Authorization to Apply for MORPC-Attributable Transportation Funding 2018-2023 (1st Reading) 

This emergency legislation is required to submit an application for grant funding of 80% of the cost to 

replace the current GREAT fleet with ADA accessible buses when needed sometime between 2018 and 

2023.  Emergency legislation and three readings are requested due to application deadline. 

 

 

Miscellaneous 
4th of July Event 

The 4th Celebration seemed to be very well received.  We will begin plans for the 2017 event in short 

order.  The parade route will need to be changed next year due to the schedule for completion of the 

Hendron Road Reconstruction Project.  This project will begin in April, 2017 through the year, with as 

much completed as possible while the school is in Summer recess.   

 

Meetings; Events 

Meetings Attended: 

06/28 Mtg. re. layout of new building 

07/07 Mtg. with Redwood Communities 

07/08 Mtg. re. golf course maintenance building project 

07/11 Rules Committee meeting 

 

Upcoming Meeting/Events: 

07/13 Mtg. re. Area C 

07/14 MORPC Mtg. 

07/21 Interviews for Engineering Administrative Assistant 

 

 


